ASCSU Weekly Report 3/24/2009
President’s Report –Taylor Smoot
· Keep Working Hard!!: Make sure you are fulfilling your ASCSU responsibilities if you are participating in Elections. 
· Elections Start: Keep Election talk and materials out of all ASCSU and Slice office areas. 
· Leadershape: Slice’s leadership retreat is coming up, I encourage all of you to apply and go. This is a great opportunity for you to gain leadership skills and connect with many other campus leaders. 
· Weekly Directors Reports: Don’t forget you have a responsibility to have a directors report each week due Monday at 12:00. 

· President Frank: Quinn and I will have our monthly meeting with President Frank on Friday, if you have anything you want me to ask him please let me know. 
· Interviews: Please we need to help RAMRIDE!!, if you know anyone who might be interested in becoming part of the Ramride team please have them set up an interview with me so we can give them a shot with the department.   

Vice President’s Report – Quinn Girrens
Hope that everyone had a great Spring Break and you are back and well rested! 7 weeks of school and counting!
· Meeting with Dr. Frank and Dr. Hughes: Our meeting last was cancelled at the last minute, we are meeting with these individuals on Friday morning. 

· Recycling Bins: They are out around campus… use them… you paid for them!

· Elections: Elections have begun! Please be supportive of those taking the time to participate in this grueling process and please be cognizant of your conversations in the office. Those who are running- please feel free to come and ask questions of either Taylor or myself and good luck!
· Senate: This week we have 4 guest speakers: Brittany Reiser, LeaderShape; Ben Manvel, City Council; Campus Recreation delegates, update on construction; Kurt Ravenschlag, Transfort
· SFRB: The board meets this Monday, March 23, 2009. We will begin presentations of from Campus Recreation and the Lory Student Center in LSC Rm 228 and voting on Hartshorn Health Center and the Counseling Center. All meetings are open to the public. Next week we will hear presentations from School of Arts and Conflict Resolution Student Conduct Services.

 Dates to Remember
3/23/09 SFRB (LSC 228) 4pm-7pm
3/25/09 38th Senate 24th Session (Senate Chambers)- 6:30pm
Finance Report – Jenna Coleman
Student Funding Board: 

· Distributed a total of $208,129.41 this year approx 99% of SFB allocation for the year.
· We gave money this week to Construction Management Board of Directors and Asian Fest Planning Committee
Dates to Remember


March 25-26th – History Club’s 44th Annual Furniss Lecture

March 26th – OGSW – Writer Presentation - Abeya

March 27th – SOVA – Artist Lecture and Roundtable discussion

March 31st – April 3rd – SCASLA – LA Days

March 31st – Panhellenic Council and Delta Tau Alpha – Female Empowerment; embracing your body image
March 31st – Multicultural Greek Council – Papi, Me & Cesar Chavez

March 30-April 4th – Africans United – African Night and African Week
April 2nd – OGSW – Writer Presentation – Teare

April 2nd – FACT – Social Justice Convention

April 2nd – Salam – Media Awareness 

April 3rd-4th – Chinese Club – Gateway to Asia

April 3rd – Alpha Kappa Delta Guest Lecture “Youth Gangs in the European Context”

April 6-8th – Shades of CSU -Mixed Race Week

April 9th – AGSS – Anthropology Lecture Series

April 9-16 – Sigma Lambda Beta – Women of Juarez Awareness Series

April 11th – Sigma Lambda Beta – Los Manos

April 11th – TKE 5k run/walk and concert series

April 16th – OGSW – Writer Presentation – Ronk and Hartigan

April 17th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

April 17th – ECC – BQQ for E-days

April 19th – ECC – Car Show

April 23rd – Campus Feminist Alliance – Take Back the Night

April 25th – Environmental Action Collective – Earth Day Fair

May 5th – Multicultural Greek Council – Cinco De Mayo Celebration

May 8th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

Controller – Shaunte  McLachlan
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	March 23, 2009

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$70.95 
	14.2%

	Administration
	$85,453.00 
	$0.00 
	$91,288.53 
	106.8%

	Community Affairs
	$4,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$1,648.96 
	41.2%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$3,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$455.50 
	15.2%

	Environmental Affairs
	$327.66 
	$0.00 
	$193.80 
	59.1%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$4,205.33 
	56.1%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,200.00 
	$0.00 
	$4,066.84 
	36.3%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$48.00 
	$16,341.45 
	71.0%

	Senate
	$1,610.36 
	$0.00 
	$34.50 
	2.1%

	Student Services
	$38,000.00 
	$8,570.00 
	$49,050.13 
	129.1%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$464.82 
	46.5%

	Ram Ride
	$85,231.00 
	$0.00 
	$48,577.20 
	57.0%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$260,822.02 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$8,618.00 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$216,398.01 
	 

	 
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$44,424.01 
	83.0%

	 
	Account Balance
	$53,042.01 
	 


Chief of Staff –Phoenix Mourning-Star
Academics –Russ Pinkston
Greetings all!  As some of you may have heard, I’m resigning upon the finding of a new Director of Academics.  I’ve gotten a little too busy and am having to prioritize… So, if you are interested in being the Director of Academics, you should get in touch with Taylor.  Tell your friends too. 
· College Council Roundtable: I am having a very hard time finding a time that the Presidents can meet.  It is a little sad, but scheduling can be tricky.  A work in progress. 
· Honor Statement: I feel at this point a meeting with Mike Palmquist is in order to review the statement.  Then a resolution from Senate endorsing the masterpiece.  Then we move forward. Faculty council takes way to long, and if they want to buy in, we can approach that later. 
· Open Textbooks: I like the resolution… I will be there Wednesday to say great things about.  Get excited. 
· Walk the Halls for Cheaper Textbooks: We have our calendar set.  Marketing, remain ready please. 
Dates to Remember

15.04.09
Walk the Halls for Cheaper Textbooks

Community Affairs –Katie Freudenthal
Diversity & Outreach –Gabe Barela
Elections Manager –Zane Guilfoyle

Elections are here!!!
· Elections Committee Candidates: The Elections Committee will be meeting Wednesdays 5 to 6 pm and Fridays 4-5pm.  The locations and times of where the committee will be meeting during elections have been posted on the front door to the ASCSU office.  
· Campaigning: Please remember that there is no campaigning in the ASCSU office, that also includes table talk.
· Election Center Website: There is an Election Center page on the ASCSU website which will provide a one stop shop for anything and everything related to elections.
· Plaza Debate: The first debate will be this Friday, March 27 from 11:00 am til 1:00 pm on the LSC Plaza.  Come with your questions!!!!
Dates to Remember
March 23 – April 8 – Campaigning Period
Environmental Affairs –Chris Diedrich
Hope everyone is recycling! We’re still just looking for money to fund programs right now so more details to come once the money is in…Go Rams!
· Eco-Reps: Sam met last week with RHA, and she has worked out a proposal to present to them. I’m sure they’ll love her idea… everyone support this program because it’s going to be great
· Purchasing Plan: Great job senate in passing this legislation!! Lets hope Tony Frank thinks it’s as good of an idea as we do!
· HP Ink Cartridges/Electronics Roundup:  The first pallet of cartridges (YES I SAID PALLET!) has been shipped off. We’ve already gotten some points so the free stuff is coming in!
· Sustainability Office: The President’s Sustainability Task Force is putting together a plan to start a university-wide sustainability office which will develop, manage, and coordinate campus wide projects, as well as outreach to students and community while advising the president’s climate commitment plan. 

· RamWheels!: We are trying to revamp this currently defunct program in conjunction with the city of Fort Collins bike planner, Recycled Cycles, and the Fort Collins Bike Co-Op to provide free bikes for students again. We are currently in negotiations to get 30 bikes on campus for students. Funding was approved Friday to cover next year, and now all that’s left is to finish up the contracts to make sure it’s a smooth transition.
Important Dates:

4/15 – Bike to School Day!

4/22 – Earth Day!

5/15 – Graduation!
Leadership Development – Kyle Lohman
Good luck to all the candidates that are running for positions in next year’s ASCSU!
· RLT Meetings: Our last meeting had the RLT members attend the City Council Round Table event. Overall, they really enjoyed the opportunity to speak to the leaders of our community, but we had some time conflicts with a lot of the members since we moved our meeting time up. This week, we will be addressing personality differences and how they relate to group dynamics. 

· BRIDGE project: LynAnn worked very hard over the break to make sure the project continues to move towards success. Cache and CSU are moving towards a direction involving the invisible kids currently. Lincoln is at a pinnacle time right now and important goals are going to be met this week.

· Iball: Tasks have been assigned to RLT members and we have begun the planning stages. Upcoming goals include talking to marketing LD liaison and updating Student Services on progress.  

· Mentorship: Another round of checkups is going to go around this week. This is to just make sure you understand your role, answer any questions, and update on your mentee’s 25 idea project.

· Special Thanks To:

CSU Bookstore: Their employees are working closely with us to ensure a good t 
shirt design and price for the RLT shirts this year.

Legislative Affairs Department –Seth Walter
· Legislative Business- 

· In-state Tuition Military Veterans – HB09-1039 would qualify military members and their families for instate tuition at Colorado Higher Education Institutions. 
· March 6th Referred out of Appropriations to the Committee of the Whole

· March 12 -- Re-referred with Amendments to Appropriations 

· In-state Tuition Parent Moves For Job – HB09-1063 would qualify dependants who’s legal guardian moves to Colorado to work if the child is a legal resident of the United States, their legal guardian moves to Colorado during the child’s Senior year of High School, and the child graduates from a Colorado High School.
· March 13th-- Passed Appropriations Committee.
· March 20th—Passed Second Reading

· Designate Enterprises Aux Facilities – HB09-1229 would allow facilities of an institution to be designated enterprises and continue to be designated as enterprises so long as they continue to serve this role.

· March 16th—Passed Second Reading with Amendments

· March 18th—Referred in Third Reading to Finance

· March 19th—Referred out of Finance to the Committee of the Whole

· Tax Credit Donations To Research Institutions- HB09-1242 allows for an income tax credit to be given to those who donate to Research Universities.

· Feb 25th- Passed Finance Committee, referred to Appropriations  

· No Appropriations hearing scheduled as of March 2nd
· Higher Ed Costs for State Inmates- HB09-1264 requires inmates to repay the costs of obtaining a degree while serving a sentence.

· Feb 26th- Introduced In Senate, Assigned to Education
· March 19th—Referred to the Committee of the Whole
· Higher Education Pervasively Sectarian Institution- SB09-1267 changes the language that defines sectarian education, limiting only those seeking a degree in theology from receiving state funding.

· Feb 23rd- Passed Education Committee, referred to Appropriations
· No Appropriations hearing scheduled as of March 2nd
· Government Data Sharing- HB09-1285 replaces the data protocol development council with the government data advisory board.

 

Marketing –Phil Camillo
First of all I am pleased to say Senate runnings have nearly doubled in participation, last year there were 18 students running this year there is 34 students!  I would like to thank everyone that gave presentations and recruited for the Senate seats. 
Current Projects: 
· Amanda is working with April to produce the ASCSU campaign kickoff event on Friday, April 3rd

· Amanda has contacted all of the off campus businesses and is pitching advertising opportunities for the Hand Book 

· Marisa is working with Sam in Environmental Affairs to create marketing campaigns promoting sustainable living.

· KJ will be working on the Coach Mixer April 28th
· Olivia has developed a RamRide Campaign for ads and posters for general promotion  
· Joe is developing a Press Room for the website along with adding attributes to increase traffic to the site

· I am meeting with Tom Morlan at admissions to see how ASCSU can help recruit high school students, and also to have ASCSU be in the agenda for incoming freshman
RamRide –Erica Holtzman
Student Services – April Ragland 
· Due to weather we were unable to do Campaign kickoff on Monday. We are rescheduling for Friday April, 3rd.  I hope that this gives people the chance to plan on volunteering for their dept/senate. Please ask all members of your department to volunteer so that ASCSU is represented out on the plaza. 
· Student coach mixer is in progress, look forward to a free lunch with coach Fairchild
What the department is working on….

· Kasey- Student coach mixer. 

· Stephanie- I-ball , student coach mixer
 Dates to Remember 

April 28th- Student Coach Mixer!

May  8th- I ball

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
Meeting Wed., March 25th:
Our meeting is in CRSCS at 3 p.m. and is open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court.
New Election Rules:
The week before break, the Elections Committee presented to the Court two additional rules for this year’s ASCSU general election. New rules can be adopted if the Elections Committee and Court each approve them by a three-fourths vote. The first proposal read:

All campaigns must submit to the Elections Committee a campaign staff list with the names of all individuals who are actively serving and/or appealing for votes for that campaign by the first day of campaigning and any changes of the campaign staff list must be submitted to the Elections Committee immediately. 

The Court did not ratify this rule, feeling that it was too broad and that the additional burdens it would impose (as acknowledged by the Elections Manager) did not outweigh any potential benefits. The Elections Committee then submitted the following proposal:



All campaigns must submit to the Elections Committee a campaign staff  list with the names of all individuals who are official campaign staff members for that campaign by the first day of campaigning, and any changes of the campaign staff list must be submitted to the Elections Committee immediately.

 
Similar concerns prevailed in the Court’s consideration of the second proposal, and it too failed to achieve ratification. 

 
NOTE: The summary here of the Court’s discussion should not be read as    

 
exhaustive or official review of the deliberations. This brief outline is simply offered as information for any interested parties. 
My Availability:
The History Club is hosting the 44th Annual Furniss Lecture Series this week. I’m serving as president of this group this year, and will be heavily involved in the event. My availability around the office this week is likely to be limited, and I won’t be able to attend Senate this Wednesday, but I’ll be back next week.  

Supreme Court Joke of the Week:
“Appealed Strike Call Taken All The Way To Supreme Court. WASHINGTON—The United States Supreme Court heard oral arguments yesterday in the case of Wright v. Dreckman, which calls into question professional baseball player David Wright's 2005 check swing against the San Diego Padres and whether or not the resulting strike call should be upheld.” (The Onion Sports Network. http://www.theonion.com/content/news/appealed_strike_call_taken_all_the). 
